TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 8th May 2017
Meeting started 7.05pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson 
Vice Chairperson Paul Reyner

Clerk Adele Waddington 

Cllr Beverley Robinson

Cllr John Dransfield


Cllr Paul White



Cllr Ian Hartley


CCllr Jenny Purcell


Cllr Margaret Foxley
CCllr David Whipp

Apologies:, Cllr Adrian Foulkes, Cllr Ruth Crompton, Cllr David Storey, Cllr Clare Storey, Cllr Sarah Cockburn-Price, Cllr David Barrit
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 3rd April 2017 were approved and signed correct.  Proposed Cllr Dransfield, seconded Cllr Hartley
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters

We currently do not have any dedicated Police coverage for the Rural area  There should be a PCSO appointed to the position, but no announcements have been made so far.  Car crimes appear to have quietened down since the people were caught in Wycoller.
County Councillor’s report 

Cllr White has agreed to continue to pursue the issues outstanding with CCllr Purcell, before Cllr White was not re-elected into his county Council position.  CCllr Jenny Purcell and CCllr David Whipp have been elected for the Pendle Rural Seat.  The library handover is still being dealt with, and it will not be one that is re-opened; additional funding will be provided to ensure continuation of a community library.
The issues with Wycoller Ford have been reported to LCC as the sets are coming away and disappearing especially in heavy wet weather.  There is also another issue with the next bridge as the foundations under the edge of the road have eroded.

Cllr Hodgson gave an update to CCllr Whipp on the issues outstanding currently.  LCC are still denying the problem with the horse trough at Gladstone Terrace.

Residents Issues
No residents present
Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
Steven completed 25 hours in April.  Cllr Robinson advised that there is a pile of rubbish at the Peace Garden that needs removing.
Cllr Robinson advised that the Trawden in Bloom Team have been given a damson tree that they would like to plan on the small grassed area at the side of the old Post Office at Cotton Tree.  The Councillors present confirmed this was OK.  She thanked Cllrs White, Foxley and Cockburn-Price for their very generous funding and asked whether they would like to have a copy of the NWIB portfolio when it is complete.  The 5 raised beds for the Young Bloomers are now complete, and they have planted potatoes and carrots.  The school are doing planting workshops with the 250 that they were given, for the Garden Festival.  Cllr Robinson advised that the wheelbarrow has been painted to match the muck spreader.  Cllr White thinks that the group are doing a fabulous job and the village is looking great.  Cllr Hartley offered to bring some manure when required.

Colne and District Committee

The caravans on Hall Road have now been passed to enforcement team.
The proposed Public Spaces Protection Order report is being presented to the meeting this week.  The Councillors agreed to the proposal that a volunteer group ‘Friends of Trawden Rec’ will be established and this 
01/2018

will consist of volunteers from all user groups, who agree to patrol the ground, and clear up any litter or dog 
fouling that has been left behind by other users.  There will be a football fixtures list published, and members of the Friends group will have a rota so that the pitches can be checked before each game.

Neighbourhood Plan

John Halton advised that there is a new part to the Neighbourhood Planning Act which states that, as soon as a referendum has happened, the Plan comes into effect before the Executive of the Local council agrees it.  Cllr Dransfield advised that there are a few more draft policies to discuss at the next meeting for parking, heritage assets, green spaces and townscape.  There is a suggestion of more than the recommended amount of parking spaces, and that there should never be a loss of parking.  Cllr Dransfield advised that it is acceptable to put into a policy that there is an emerging local list.  There is a list of green and open spaces that Pendle Council have supplied, but there are additional ones in the area that should be included as they were the results of local input to improve areas.  The group are meeting on 9th May to assess the rest of the sites suggested.  5 have already been done, with another 6 to complete.  There will be a consultation at Trawden Garden Festival, details yet to be decided.
Allotments
Cllr D Storey advised in a note that everything is going well and he is working on an enclosed area for manure etc so that it is out of site.  The communal area will have a gate for ease of access.  3 more allotments have been rented out and progress is good.  Adele has received complaints regarding fires.  It states in the conditions that fires are allowed, but must not cause a nuisance or smoke must not drift onto the highway.  Adele to write to all allotment tenants and ask that they are vigilant when lighting fires, and let residents know so that they close windows etc.  All fires must be small, controlled fires and must only be allotment waste, no plastic.
Adele has received a quote for removing the asbestos from behind the garages and it is a total of £650 + VAT.  Cllr Hodgson is happy to get the bags from Pendle Council, bag it up, and take it to the recycling centre at Burnley.

Green Meadows/Horse Trough at Gladstone Terrace – water issues

Cllr White will pursue the issue at Gladstone Terrace, with CCllr Purcell
Harambee Surgery Garden Area Footpaths

Cllr Hodgson weed killed the footpaths, and noticed that there are 2 pieces of wood that need to be replaced.  He asked whether bark chippings should be put on the paths.  The Councillors think that this is a good idea, and will let Adele know when these are required so that they can be requested from John Whiteside.
Transfer of Services/Land at Skipton Road

Adele has chased the situation of the vehicle on Skipton Road.  It should have been removed by now, so Estates dept will chase.  Once this has been done, Adele will put up a note advising residents that the area belongs to the Parish Council and if they would like to rent a space, to contact Adele.  A discussion was had regarding the amount of rent and Cllr Reyner proposed that it should be £200 for the first year to cover administration costs, then £100 for subsequent years.  Each parking area will have an A5 sign with the Parish Council logo ‘Private Parking’ and the space number fixed to the wall.  The Parish Council would be responsible for the maintenance of this site, but any parking issues would be dealt with by the tenant.  This was seconded by Cllr Robinson.  Put to vote – all in favour.  Adele to draw up a tenancy agreement for Councillors to approve.
Survey of Playground Equipment and Bus Shelters

Adele has purchased some resin to try and fix the issue of the safety surfacing lifting at the edges.  A quote was received from Bounceback, and the surfacing will need replacing at some point.
John Bowes has agreed to paint the bus shelter at the bottom of Dean Street.  Pendle Borough Council has agreed to give the Parish Council £15 per tin of paint required.  Cllr Reyner will speak to John and see if he is interested in assessing all of the bus shelters with a view to painting them when required.  

Wycoller

Cllr White is still hoping to secure funding for a Forest School, but the ranger service will cease from April 
02/2018

2018.  The hope is that, if a Forest School could be established, then the Ranger Service could form part of the role.  Cllr White will speak to County Hall and confirm a way forward on this matter.  A Community Interest Company could be established in order to bid for funding from other sources.  Cllr White will see if the new potential group of school academies would be interested in this project.  Cllr Hodgson advised that Friends of Wycoller are currently struggling to have volunteers to open the barn.  Funding priorities need clarifying now that there is a change of administration at County Hall, and there was a suggestion that schools could be charged for using the Forest School facility.  Cllr Dransfield suggested that a working group is put together and he is happy to chair this meeting.  Adele to send out some possible dates to Cllr White, CCllr Purcell, CCllr Whipp, Cllr Foxley, Cllr Cockburn-Price, Tim Blythe (LCC), Sarah Dornan (Ranger), Cllr Crompton and arrange a meeting which will be held in Pepper Hill Barn.  Currently Nelson and Colne College attend Wycoller to use the river, and a Cowling School use it weekly for orienteering.
CCllr Whipp advised that CCTV funding has been secured through the Community Safety Partnership and LCC are due to give proposals on the scheme.  It is suggested that it is recorded to a hard drive in Pepper Hill Barn.

Parish Matters

Cllr Dransfield asked about the funding application that Adele was due to complete for the Victorian Toilet.  This has been done and should be discussed at the Colne and District Committee meeting on Thursday.
Planning Applications
17/0141/FUL  Excavation of land and erection of retaining walls to form car parking are on land at rear of 13-15 Gladstone Terrace, Trawden FOR: Lauren Petty.  Emailed to all Councillors, no comments received

17/0212/FUL PROPOSAL: Full: Erection of stable block and creation of enclosed manege. 

AT: Barn Alderhurst Head Farm Hollin Hall , FOR: Mrs Beverley Murphy 

No objections to this proposal

Correspondence

Bank statement received

Advice that Burnley Borough Council is consulting on its proposed Local Plan from 12th April – 26th May 2017

Quote received for removal of asbestos from rear of garages at Cotton Tree at a cost of £650

Email received offering assistance if the 3 villages walk needs to be reprinted or redesigned.  Adele to ensure all Councillors have a copy of the leaflet for working on.  The rest can be distributed for public use.

Email received from Pendle Borough Council regarding the Community Resilience and Community Emergency Plans.  Adele to include an emergency contact number on the website for flooding.
Report received from Tom Partridge about the work carried out with the Countryside Maintenance funds

Email received from Sandra Farnell regarding supplying paint for bus shelters

Copy of report received from Tim Horsley which is to be presented at the next Colne and District Committee meeting 

Email received from Nick Waring regarding the escape of water on the Tram Tracks.  This has been reported.

Information received from John Halton regarding the Neighbourhood Planning Act which was passed by UK Parliament on 27th April 2017.

Information received that a garage tenant has moved to Rishton.

Complaint received regarding fires on allotments

Invitation for Adele to attend a meeting regarding a village newsletter

Email received regarding someone who has moved out of the area but has paid for their garage.  Councillors advised that if the rent has been paid and the garage is in good order, the tenant can continue with their tenancy.  To be reviewed in March 2018

Finance
Cllr Hodgson advised that some more dog gloves need to be purchased.  He has received a quote from Brian Sutcliffe Packaging.  Adele to place order for 50,000 which will be held by them and called off when required.

Bank transfer of £315.50 to Steven Hounslow for April hours

Bank transfer of £540 to Ian Salter for grass cutting
Bank transfer of £280.80 to Blackburn and Blackburn Accountants for payroll processing
Bank transfer of £107.94 to Plantscape for the new planter at the Community Centre.  Adele to invoice the Community Centre trustees

Cheque for £196.92 to Trish Hardy for reimbursement of soil for Young Bloomers planters

Cheque for £39.38 to B Robinson for reimbursement of soil for Peace Garden
03/2018
Meeting closed 9.50pm – next meeting 5th June 2017 Meeting dates : 3 July, 4 Sept, 2 Oct, 6 Nov, 4 Dec   
